
















 
Pesticide-Information Disclaimer 

 
This page has been added; it is not part 

of the original publication. 
 

*************** 
 
This USDA Forest Service Forest Pest Leaflet (FPL) or Forest 
Insect & Disease Leaflet (FIDL) - both representing the same 
publication series - has been reproduced in whole from the original 
publication as a service of the Montana Department of Natural 
Resources and Conservation (DNRC) Forest Pest Management 
program.  Both FPLs and FIDLs contain useful and pertinent 
information on forest insect and disease biology, identification, life 
cycles, hosts, distribution, and potential management options. 
 
Some FPLs and FIDLs, however, discuss and (or) recommend 
pesticides that are no longer registered with the U.S. 
Environmental Protection Agency or are no longer available for 
use by the general public.  Use of these pesticides is neither 
recommended nor endorsed by the Montana DNRC. 
 
Before using any pesticide be sure to consult either a forest health 
specialist; state extension agent; your state’s Departments of 
Agriculture, Natural Resources, or Forestry; or other qualified 
professional or agency with any questions on current pesticide 
recommendations for forest insects and diseases.  


